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MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL BOARD MEETING – JULY 16, 2024

A special meeting of the Board was called to order at 7:00 a.m. on the above date by Board President Troy Hilt in the USD 297 Board meeting room, with all members present except Danielle McAtee and Bruce Swihart.  

Dustin Andrist made a motion to approve the agenda, seconded by J.W. Milliken and carried.

The main purpose for this special meeting was a review of the proposed budget for FY 2025 and the Revenue Neutral Tax Rate for the 2024-2025 school year.  Following review and discussion of all funds in the FY 2025 budget, Chris Hingst moved, Shawna Blanka seconded, and it carried that the FY 2025 budget and revenue neutral tax rate be published in the July 24 edition of the St. Francis Herald as proposed.  The overall mill levy for this budget is projected at 48.285 mills (last year’s budget was 47.706 mills).  The “Exceeding the Revenue Neutral Tax Rate for the 2024-2025 school year” hearing will be held at 6:55 a.m. on August 22, 2024.  The budget hearing is scheduled to be held at the next regular Board meeting on August 22, 2024 at 7:00 a.m.

Next, Superintendent Penka had some personnel issues to discuss with the Board.  Superintendent Penka has had an inquiry about the Director of Maintenance position.  It was the consensus of the Board that any potential candidate fitting the requirements of the job and recommend by the hiring committee shall be approved for hire.

There were three contracts returned for signature. 

At 7:37 a.m., Chris Hingst moved that the meeting adjourn; the motion was seconded by J.W. Milliken and carried.
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